
The Railroad Employees National Health and Welfare Plan 
Announces Effort to Collect Dependent Social Security Numbers 

To Comply With New Federal Law 

The Medicare Secondary Payer statute and regulations contain a series of rules for 
determining whether Medicare is the primary payer for a person who has both Medicare and 
other health coverage. In order to satisfy these regulations, the Centers for Medicare and 
Medicaid Services (CMS), the federal agency responsible for administering health-related 
programs, has implemented new reporting requirements. 

Consequently, The Railroad Employees National Health and Welfare Plan (The Plan) is 
participating in an all-out effort to obtain Social Security Numbers (SSNs) for all covered 
dependents (wives, husbands and children) in order to achieve compliance with these new 
reporting requirements. In addition, the Medicare Health Insurance Claim Number (HICN) 
will also be required for any dependent eligible for Medicare. 

In order to get this initiative underway, Railroad Enrollment Services will begin mailing 
information to those members identified with missing dependent SSNs and/or HICWs. The 
members identified with missing dependent information should provide this information 
through a special direct mailing in early June. 

Outlined below is a brief summary that will be included in the instructions you will receive 
from Railroad Enrollment Services: 

If The Plan records do not show a SSN for any given dependent, you will be asked 
to provide all nine digits of the number. For information on how to obtain a Social 
Security Number for a newborn child or newly adopted child, visit 
http://www.ssa.qov/pubs/l0 120.htrnl. 

If any dependent is Medicare eligible, Railroad Enrollment Services will ask you to 
provide all digits and/or characters of the HICN. 

By July 15, 2009, the Social Security Number Reporting Form must be signed, dated 
and returned to Railroad Enrollment Services at the address provided in the mailing. 

Please be assured that when Railroad Enrollment Services transmits the SSNs andlor 
HlCNs to CMS, they will maintain all physical, electronic and procedural safeguards that 
comply with federal standards to guard your personal information. For additional 
information regarding the new CMS federal law pertaining to this requirement, visit 
http:/lwww.cms.hhs.qov/MandatorylnsRep/. 

The Plan greatly appreciates your support in providing this information. 
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